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Executive summary  
a. Lyttelton Port Company (LPC) welcomes the opportunity to make a submission on 

Infrastructure Commission’s consultation document titled “He Tūāpapa ki te Ora – 

Infrastructure for a Better Future.”  

b. The need for a comprehensive, New Zealand wide approach to infrastructure is well 

overdue and we congratulate the commission for its efforts.  

c. LPC supports the adoption of an infrastructure strategy for all of New Zealand that will 

promote an approach to infrastructure that focuses ultimately on improving New 

Zealanders’ wellbeing.  

d. The strategy will need to have a wide remit, covering central as well as local government 

to ensure any regional competition is for the right reasons and always considers the wider 

context of ‘what is right for New Zealand’.  

e. It is only a remit covering central and local government that will help address New 

Zealand’s infrastructure challenges, particularly in the land and sea transport sectors.  

Introduction  
1.1 This is Lyttleton Port Company’s (LPC) submission on Infrastructure Commission’s 

consultation document titled, ‘He Tūāpapa ki te Ora – Infrastructure for a Better Future’.  

 

1.2 LPC is the main freight gateway between the South Island and the world.  Last financial 

year, exports from LPC totally $6.32b in value, while imports amounted to nearly $4b. We 

take great pride in the role we play in New Zealand’s economy and ensuring we stay 

connected to the worked – for all New Zealanders benefit.  

 

1.3 LPC appreciates the opportunity to make a submission.  

 

1.4 We commend Infrastructure Commission for its efforts in commencing the journey of 

developing an infrastructure strategy.  For too many years the approach to infrastructure 

thinking and development has been piecemeal and disjointed.  Standing back and 

considering all aspects of infrastructure on peoples lives and wellbeing can only be 

commended.  

 

1.5 Whilst LPC broadly supports the various options discussed in the consultation document, 

our submission focusses on the transport network, and in particular port infrastructure.  

 

1.6 Please direct enquiries to  at    

 
Our submission 

We submit that more focus needs to be on: 

1. The importance of ports in the national economy, and the importance of ensuring 
appropriate port infrastructure is in place  

 






